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Minutes
Approved
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
September 9, 2024
		 
The minutes of the Froid Town Council at the Froid Community Center on September 9, 2024.  Those in attendance were Council Members Gale Strandlund and Tyler Harris.  Council member Laurie Young joined by phone.  Also present was Mayor, Sheri Crain.
Mayor Crain called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm and welcomed the guests present. Minutes from the August 26, 2024 Regular Council meeting and the August 26, 2024 Public Budget Hearing were read by Council Member Tyler Harris.  Council Member Gale Strandlund made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 26, 2024 Regular Council Meeting and the Public Budget Hearing as read.  Tyler Harris seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
Public Works Director Report:   Public Works Director, Alan Engelke reported he has been filling potholes, including the large one by the Post Office.  He also reported that he has changed out a couple of water meters.  Mayor Crain reported that she has contacted Law Construction to look over the gutters at the library.  
Sheriff’s Report: There was no one present to report on behalf of the Roosevelt County Sheriff’s Department.  Concerned citizens were in attendance and wanted to make Council aware of a resident that was allegedly harassing a minor family member.  Mayor Crain made it known that the Town of Froid is not an enforcement agency, and that it would be best to bring concerns to law enforcement. 
Unfinished Business:
Review of Water, Sewer, and Garbage Accts:  Council looked over the delinquent accounts.  Door hangers will be distributed, and letters will be mailed to those on the list. The Council looked over a draft written by Council Member Gale Strandlund with suggestions on how to encourage residents to keep up with utility bills.  
New Business:  
Building Permits:  There were no new building permits to present. 
Review of Claims for Approval of Payment - Council looked over the claims for September 2024.  After discussion, Council member Laurie Young made a motion to pay the September claims.  Tyler Harris seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
Other Business: Scott Westlund was in attendance, and wanted to let the Town know Sheridan Electric may be able to help the Town secure funding for sewer repairs needed.   
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next regular Council meeting will be October 14, 2024.                 
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